
Subud Portland Center Meeting 
Nov. 6, 2016 
 

Minutes of the Subud Portland meeting 11/6/16: 
 
In attendance: Susannah Lints, Camille Hovendahl, Maria and Raphael Baker, 
Rebecca Banyas, Norman and Lucy Mitchell-Babbitt, Fayra Teeters, Hilda 
and Marius Harold, Steven Czuba and Leana McClellan 
 
Check in. 
 
Treasurer's report: 
business account   $7500. 
saving account   $7500. 
capital account   $13,500. 
$7,500 was transferred from business to capital account. 
Rentals are picking up.  Nirel is working hard. 
 
Maria is getting another sample chair with vinyl covering for us to look at.  The 
vinyl chairs can be stacked 10 to 12 high, the fabric covered chairs can stack 
20 high.   
We will be taking donations from individuals to buy a chair or two (or three). 
 
We will be sending two gift cards to the Padillas to help out after their fire. 
We are also buying an appreciation gift and gift card for Holly's 17 years of 
hard work and dedication as rental manager.  
 
There will be a city leaf pick up on Nov. 15th.  We have hired someone to get 
the leaves ready for pick up because Sunday the 13th is still Menucha.   
Raphael said that the wisteria needs to be cut down and poisoned as it is 
growing up under the house.  Also, bushes need to be trimmed in order to 
complete the window installation.   
 
Latham has told us that the wall movement in the women's latihan hall doesn't 
seem to be as urgently bad as originally thought.  We will keep watch, though. 
 
There will be family Christmas party on Saturday December 10th beginning at 
6 pm. 
All are welcome. 
 



We decided that we will have business meetings every other month unless 
there is some special business to discuss.  On the off months we will have a 
social meeting with a circle.  The December 11th meeting will be a circle 
check in 
 
Marius is planning a Cuba evening as a fund raiser, at some future time.   
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
Leana McClellan 
 
 
 

 


